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	Change Notification:  
cn_2023_NCAMP_PRIMHD_ICD-10-AM/ACHI/ACS Upgrade to Twelfth Edition
Date of Issue:  
04 April 2023

	Proposed Implementation Date:  
01 July 2023
	Subject: ICD-10-AM/ACHI/ACS Upgrade to Twelfth Edition

	CHANGE NOTIFICATION

	Summary:
This change notification informs the sector of the upgrade from ICD-10-AM/ACHI/ACS Eleventh Edition to Twelfth Edition in the Programme for the Integration of Mental Health Data (PRIMHD) system.


	National Collections Impacted by Change:
	PRIMHD

	Context of the Change: 
ICD-10-AM/ACHI/ACS Twelfth Edition upgrade, from the ICD-10-AM/ACHI/ACS Eleventh Edition.  
ICD-10-AM is used in PRIMHD to capture the clinical diagnosis for a patient.

	Details of Proposed Change: 
Referral discharges submitted into PRIMHD from 01 July 2023 should use ICD-10-AM Twelfth Edition if ICD-10-AM is the coding system in use. 
Changes that will be made to PRIMHD include:
· Rules to ensure that the clinical code, diagnosis type and system are a valid combination will be extended for Twelfth Edition codes
· Changes will be made to Data Dictionaries, File Specifications and the HISO Code Set
· Forward and backward mapping tables will be created and maintained
· Any reference tables that include ICD-10-AM will reference the Twelfth Edition
Organisations that submit diagnoses using DSM-IV will not be affected by this change.
There is no change to the current file version.

	What is Expected of the Sector: 
· Use of ICD-10-AM Twelfth Edition to code Referral discharge records submitted into PRIMHD from 01 July 2023 onwards
· Continue to ensure that only valid combinations of the clinical code, diagnosis type and system are used from 01 July 2023 onwards.

	Impact of Change on National Collection(s): 
ICD-10-AM/ACHI Twelfth Edition codes will be collected for mental health referral discharges from 01 July 2023.

	Contact: If you have any questions regarding this change notice, please email ncamp@health.govt.nz
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